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The process of realising constitutional recognition for Australia’s Indigenous 

population can be characterised as a cycle: the government commissions a group of 

experts to give recommendations, that group presents their recommendations, the 

government either rejects or fails to act on said recommendations and so, the 

government commissions a new group of experts and the cycle starts again. Each time 

the government will commission a similar group of experts, with a similar aim, 

bestowing upon the group a unique title in an attempt to mask the hamster-wheel that 

is the constitutional recognition debate.    

 

The most recent proposal, The Uluru Statement from the Heart, is arguably the most 

suitable, conservative and accommodating recommendation put to the Australian 

government over the past decade. Despite the government rejecting this 

recommendation, the Uluru Statement from the Heart, justifiably, remains an 

aspiration for Australia’s Indigenous population. The advantages of the Uluru 

Statement from the Heart can be understood through its three core features: symbolic 

recognition, the First Nations’ Voice, and the Makarrata Commission (Referendum 

Council 2017).  

 

Whilst branded by many as a tokenistic form of constitutional recognition, symbolic 

recognition remains important so long as it is accompanied by more substantive forms 

of recognition (Davis 2019). Symbolic recognition establishes a national sentiment 

and unified understanding that Indigenous sovereignty was never ceded. However, 

understanding symbolic recognition’s limited substantive impact, the Referendum 

Council only call for symbolic recognition in a legislative, rather than constitutionally 

enshrined form (Referendum Council 2017).  
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The First Nations Voice is a recommendation that is both compatible with the 

Australian legal system and empowering for Indigenous Australia. Twomey argues 

that the First Nation’s Voice mirrors the structure of a number of parliamentary 

consultative bodies previously established; such as the Australian Law Reform 

Commission or the Australian Human Rights Commission (Twomey 2018). The 

constitutional enshrinement of this particular consultative body is crucial given the 

historical tendency of non-Indigenous governance abolishing rights of Aboriginal 

people in Australia (Twomey 2018). Furthermore, the First Nation’s Voice will 

provide an accurate representation of Aboriginal needs and wants, subsequently 

enhancing active citizenship by Aboriginal people (Larkin & Galloway 2018). 

 

The Referendum council recommend that The Makarrata Commission be established, 

to supervise a truth-telling, negotiation process for constitutional recognition. Before 

prior wrongs can be somewhat remedied through constitutional recognition, it is 

crucial that there is a more complete understanding of the historical adversities faced 

by Aboriginal people and that there are no power imbalances remaining (Davis 2019). 

The Makarrata Commission aims to establish a balance in legal standing and 

understanding of one another’s perspective to ensure an effective negotiation process.  

 

The Uluru Statement from the Heart is the most suitable recommendation put to the 

Australian government in the past decade. It provides the government with a perfect 

opportunity to adjourn the discursive phase on constitutional recognition and enact 

meaningful change.  
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